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Collaboration of GPs and pharmacists will better support patient care 

At a meeting last week in Sydney, Australia’s general practice leaders recommended the 
integration of non-dispensing pharmacists working within GP-led teams be trialled in 
Australia. 

Members of United General Practice Australia (UGPA) have re-affirmed their support for 
increased collaboration between non-dispensing pharmacists and GPs, citing international 
evidence suggesting that integration as part of a GP-led team could lead to improved patient 
outcomes and better coordination of care. 

UGPA members, as a first step to broader implementation, recommended the concept be 
trialled and robustly evaluated in the Australian context to get the model right and maximise 
the potential benefits for patients.  

Incorporation of non-dispensing pharmacists as part of the general practice team has the 
potential to improve prescribing and the use of medicines, reduce polypharmacy through de-
prescribing, reduce hospital admissions from adverse drug events, and ultimately deliver 
better health outcomes for patients. 

The addition of pharmacists in general practice would be designed to make the best use of 
the skills that pharmacists can bring to a patient’s care, while working within a GP-led team 
of health professionals. 

UGPA rejected the suggestion that pharmacists should be able to prescribe medication, 
highlighting the inherent conflict of interest that this proposal involves.  

ENDS 
 

UGPA comprises the Royal Australian College of General Practitioners (RACGP), the 
Australian Medical Association (AMA), the Australian General Practice Network (AGPN), 
General Practice Registrars Australia (GPRA), General Practice Supervisors Australia 
(GPSA), the Australian College of Rural and Remote Medicine (ACRRM), and the Rural 
Doctors Association of Australia (RDAA). 

 

 

For further information: 

RACGP: Michelle Carnovale, 0439 585 798 
ACRRM: A/Prof Lucie Walters, 0409 692 359 
AMA: John Flannery, 0419 494 761 
RDAA: Dr John Hall, 0422 441 481  



GPRA: Dr Jomini Cheong, 0406 214 076 
GPSA: Dr Bruce Willett 0448 600 959 
AGPN: Dr Nicholas Demediuk, 0418 550 827 or Dr Rod Pearce AM, 0417 864 774 
 


